
  Minutes
Nanaimo Flying Club General Meeting

      20 March 2011

The meeting was called to order at 0945 by Barbara Riddy.  22 Members were present.
1.     Minutes of Last Meetings
Moved by Doug Wakefield: that the Minutes of the 20 Feb 11 meeting be accepted.   

    Seconded by Darrle Schlitz.                                                                                           Carried
2.    Executive Meeting Report  
Items discussed by the Executive will be covered in the appropriate agenda items below. 
3. Financial

a. Treasurer’s Report.  
Net income for February was -$3,214.99

Net income year-to-date is $19,761.33


The recurrency session netted $221.54 for the Club.

 Moved by Mike Wilkey: that the Treasurer’s report for February be accepted.   
 Seconded by Gordon Cluchey.                                                                                      Carried   
b. Clubhouse Renovations

The cost of the recent renovations to the Clubhouse was $5,158.16.  Members again expressed their appreciation for the efforts of the volunteers who did the work.  Several visiting pilots have also commented favourably on the improvements.                                  

If you want a picture of your plane displayed in the Clubhouse, please provide the picture to Al Brust.

4. Committee Reports
a. Building – Darrle Schlitz                              

Darrle is investigating dry rot in the front of the Clubhouse, which must be repaired if present.  No cost estimates are available as yet.
b.  Parking – Bob Lepschi  (absent)
   Parking is full.  Bob is investigating a reconfiguration in order to accommodate more planes.
Arrangements are being made to move tied down aircraft to another location during Wings and Wheels.  This move will accommodate visiting aircraft and make room for displays and activities.

c. Social –  Mike Wilkey 
26 March – NFC 65th anniversary dinner. 6 PM.  RSVP to africa@shaw.ca
3 April – breakfast at NFC 0900 - 1100
9 April – African dinner. 6 PM.  RSVP to africa@shaw.ca
15 April - YCD BBQ. Terminal Building at 1130
16 April – Firearms Acquisition Certificate course.  See poster on notice board.

24 April – NFC BBQ 1100 - 1300
d. Membership – Ken Griffith  (absent)
Moved by Darrle Schlitz: that Membership applications from Susan Schwarze and Rob Allison be accepted.  Seconded by Autumn Umanetz.                                                  Carried                     
e. Av-Gass – Al Brust 
Submissions are welcome any time at avgas@email.com   
f.    Fuel – Al Brust. 
Fuel sold during February:  4,360 litres.

Fuel available as of 28 Feb 2011: 43,069 litres
5.        Announcements and Coming Events
a. Fly-ins:

-  BC 99s Poker Run 1 May (Rain date 15 May)  www.bccoast99s.com  

-  NFC Fly-in.  3-5 Jun  www.nanaimoflyingclub.org  
      -  Qualicum Beach Airport Appreciation Day, 11 Jun  http://www.pqac.ca/

-  COPA Fly-in.  Langley, 24-26 Jun  http://www.copanational.org/

-  Arlington Fly-in, Arlington, WA.  6-10 Jul  http://www.arlingtonflyin.org/

-  EAA Airventure, Oshkosh, WI.  25-31 Jul  http://www.airventure.org/

-  Abbotsford Air Show, Abbotsford.  12-14 Aug  http://www.abbotsfordairshow.com/

-  Reno Air Races. Reno, NV.  14-18 Sep  http://www.airrace.org/indexJS.php

-  AOPA Summit.  Hartford, Conn, 22-24 Sep  http://www.aopa.org/summit/
b. the COPA Flight 91 meeting will be held immediately following this meeting.

c. The guest speaker, Ken Leyden of Venture Aviation Services, will follow lunch today.
d. Saturday, 9 Apr 0800 – 1600.  Air Cadets will use the classroom.

e. Saturday 23 April – Slim Pritchard BBQ.

f. an eAPIS information notice will be posted on the bulletin board.

g. tentative - Vital Aviation will use the classroom Mondays and Thursdays from 1900 to 2200 for about 8 weeks beginning in mid-April.
h. Barbara Riddy and Mike Wilkey will represent the Club at the Nanaimo – Ladysmith Schools Foundation Appreciation Tea on 7 April

i. 3 Jun – Vital Aviation will present a Weather Refresher seminar in the afternoon as part of the Wings and Wheels fly-in.

6. Old Business
a. Status of Lease Negotiations
NAC/DTZ Barnicke have proposed some changes to the tentatively agreed lease.  Discussions continue.
b.   Bylaw Review


The proposed changes to the Bylaws will be distributed by end-April for discussion and a vote at the 15 May meeting

c.    NFC Wings ‘n Wheels 3-5 June 2011

Plans include a BBQ (hosted by the Nanaimo Airport Commission) and a seminar on 3 June, an airshow and dinner/dance on 4 June, and a pancake breakfast and COPA for Kids flights on 5 June.


Vendor tables are available for rent during the event.


Members are encouraged to ask businesses to contribute prizes for various draws and raffles during the event.  We currently have rounds of golf, fishing trips, scuba diving, and photo packages available as prizes.


Our application for a lottery licence was denied.  This decision is being appealed.


More volunteers are needed.  Please contact Barbara Riddy   briddy@writeme.com
7. New Business
a. Digital Maps


At the request of a Club Member, the President asked COPA for a report on the status of digitized charts and maps.  The reply from Kevin Psutka, President and CEO, follows:


“NAVCAN is digitizing all maps for a couple of reasons.  It makes it much easier to amend them, makes them much clearer and it lends them to being used by Jeppesen and others (who can afford to pay for them) to in turn provide them to users like the US maps are now being used.  NAVCAN’s price has kept many from including Canadian digital maps.  They are public data in the US and therefore acquired for free by the various software developers.

COPA has been pressuring NAVCAN for several years to develop a way to make these affordable.  We have also pointed out to Transport Canada that this is a safety issue (Canada is a black hole for data compared with the US) but TC has made it very clear that they have no interest in this safety issue.  The air nav system was sold and TC’s only interest is regulation.”
b.   Pro-Rated Parking


In an email a Member brought up the issue of pro-rated parking; i.e., if he rents a parking     spot for a year and later moves or sells his plane, can he get a refund?
Moved by Darrle Schlitz: that parking continue to be on an annual basis, although a Member     may sub-lease the parking spot.  The Parking Director will maintain a list of Members waiting for a parking spot and the sub-lease will be offered to those Members in order of seniority on the list.  Seconded by Lynda Brown.                                                      Carried
c.   Upstairs Office


Negotiations are underway with a Member for rental of the Upstairs Office.

d.   Use of ILS


The ILS at YCD is currently published only in the Restricted Canada Air Pilot, which means the approach is not available to general aviation users, only to operators with Transport Canada approval, such as Jazz.
      Moved by Autumn Umanetz: that the NFC ask NAVCANADA to make the ILS approach available to general aviation users.  Seconded by Ron Whyte.                                  Carried


The Secretary will prepare this request with input from Autumn Umanetz and Lynda Brown.




     Action: Doug Wakefield

8.
Next Meeting Date
17 April 2011
Executive Meeting 0900
General Meeting 0930
9.       Adjournment   Moved by Lynda Brown: that the meeting be adjourned. 
          Seconded by Gordon Cluchey.                                                                                              Carried  


The meeting was adjourned at 1040.    
Doug Wakefield
Secretary 
 COPA Flight 91

    Barbara Riddy is preparing an application for a COPA for Kids event on 4 June.
Guest Speaker
Thanks to Ken Leyden of Venture Aviation Services for an interesting talk on the due diligence required when purchasing an aircraft.  Ken also described some of the (mis)adventures he experienced when delivering aircraft.
    Thanks to those responsible for arranging the luncheon.
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